
 

 

 
 

LIBRARY BOARD COMMUNICATION 

DATE: August 7, 2024 

FROM: Laura Klenke, Library Director 

AGENDA ITEM: Librarian’s Report 
 
SUMMARY: 
 

 
General News 

The unattended children’s policy was approved by City Council on 6/17/24. There was discussion 

about the capacity to take possession of a minor and coordination with the Police department.  

We had a staff development day on Friday, August 2nd. We discussed our summer reading 

program successes and future opportunities for improvement. We also got a jump start on 

programming through December. We look forward to growing the library’s programming 

offerings. 

We will be closed later this month for another inventory and general cleanup/organization of 

library spaces. If we can secure a presenter, we will also have training on de-escalation 

techniques and general safety training.  

We posted a new position – Programming and Data Support Specialist. We hope to have it filled 

before September.  

Excel High School Diploma Program – I’m behind schedule but planning to unveil the program this 

month due to our increase in summer reading participation. I hope to have at least one student 

enrolled before the end of September.  

Summer Reading Summary 

Summer reading was a success! Staff and I had so much fun this summer. We had a great mix of 

staff, volunteers and paid performers/events! We debuted a new summer reading tracker and 

passport program. It allowed participants the opportunity to be independent, choose, and track 

their reading goals themselves.  

Despite being very busy, (We saw an average weekday gate count of 145 vs. 98 in 2023) we felt 

comfortable managing the increased traffic and interest during summer reading.  

Families were excited to participate. We saw many of them several times a week, sometimes 

daily! We were an integral part of their summer! We saw an increase in adult and teen 

participation. Prior years, I felt like the teens and adults were an afterthought. I made a conscious 

effort to have incentives and prizes that appealed to both age groups and made participants see 

that we made a real effort to be inclusive.  



 

We conducted a short survey during summer reading to get a pulse on possible times for after 

school programming. We got fantastic feedback. Many have been pleased with our programs and 

gave us insights on how to best approach after school programming.  

 

We will be following up with another survey to get feedback on summer reading as a whole.  

 

June 2024 

June was an eventful month for our library, marked by a variety of engaging programs and 
activities that brought our community together. 

We kicked off our Summer Reading Program on June 1st with a spectacular presentation by the 
Blackland Prairie Raptor Center. Families marveled at the sight of a kestrel, screech owl, and 
falcon, learning about these incredible birds and their habitats. The event drew 121 participants, 
setting the tone for a summer of learning and fun.  

This year, we introduced a new Summer Reading Tracker and calendar, allowing participants to 
set their own reading goals. Each week, readers log their progress and earn prizes, culminating in 
entries for our grand prizes. 

Pre-school storytime featured an exciting visit from the Sanger Fire Department, with 35 adults 
and 40 children attending. The children were thrilled to explore fire vehicles and listen to fire-
themed stories. Our talented volunteers also played a significant role this month. Steve Parker, a 
polyglot, began teaching Spanish classes, attracting over 20 attendees to the first session. Kayla 
Monschke led coding classes for grades 3-12, with 26 participants throughout the month. 

Art and creativity were highlighted in our Sanger Studio Saturday, where participants 
experimented with gel prints. The program is open to all ages and meets on the second Saturday 
of each month. Our Preschool Music and Movement program continued to grow, with 8 children 
and 10 adults attending in June, fostering gross motor skills and rhythm. 

Children enjoyed a pottery class with Aaron Evans from Yahweh Pottery, creating imaginative 
pieces. Due to high demand, we scheduled an additional class for July. Our Solar Oven S’mores 
event on June 11th was a hit, despite the cloudy weather, with 9 adults, 3 teens, and 19 children 
participating. We also hosted a special storytime with the public works department, drawing 20 
adults and 18 children, who got to explore city vehicles up close. 

The monthly Lego Club had a full house, with 33 participants showcasing their creations in our 
library display case. Our adult pottery class with Aaron Evans was equally successful. The knitting 
and crochet group, also known as UFOs (Unfinished Objects), continued to meet, offering a 
welcoming space for crafters of all levels. 

We launched a new Toddler Storytime on June 17th, attracting 18 attendees. Our first Teen 
Hangout focused on video games, with 9 teens enjoying classic and modern games. The adult 
book club discussed "The Last Thing He Told Me" by Laura Dave, inviting new members to join on 
the third Tuesday of each month. 



 

Family Game Night on June 20th was a lively event, with 27 participants enjoying pizza and 
games, ending with a spirited Pictionary battle won by the kids. Human resources professional 
Krystal Yates offered valuable resume-building advice to high school and college students. 

Our Toddler Time sensory activities on June 24th were a hit, with 18 attendees exploring creative 
play. The Teen Hangout MCU Trivia on June 25th was a blast, with 8 teens showcasing their 
Marvel knowledge and winning prizes. Kids Can Cook saw 20 participants making energy balls 
with various ingredients. 

The Denton County Traveling Museum's visit on June 27th featured historical artifacts, engaging 
20 attendees. Our Aluminum Pouring Program on June 28th, led by Erika and Alex McIlay from 
Collin College, was a unique hands-on experience for 43 participants. Finally, the month 
concluded with an Intro to Painting class by art therapist Kat Fry, attended by 12 adults, sparking 
interest for future sessions. 

Overall, June was a vibrant month full of enriching programs, fostering learning, creativity, and 
community spirit. 

July 2024 

July was an exciting month at our library, with a series of engaging programs and special guests 
enhancing our Summer Reading Program. We welcomed guests from various city departments 
and organized activities to foster creativity and community spirit. 

Our Toddler Storytime continued to attract families, with 11 children and 9 adults attending 
sessions filled with stories and songs. Volunteer Kayla Monschke’s coding classes for grades 3-12 
remained popular, drawing 22 participants eager to learn programming fundamentals. The 
monthly Lego Club saw 26 attendees, who displayed their creative builds in our library. 

Teens and tweens learned comic creation basics from Two Lumps web comic creator J. Grant, 
inspiring potential future programs. Preschool Music and Movement continued to grow, with 17 
children, 1 teen, and 12 adults participating in rhythmic activities that enhance motor skills and 
listening abilities. 

Our second teen and tween hangout featured a button-making session, sparking creativity. The 
Sanger Police Department's visit to storytime, featuring Police Chief Cheek and Lieutenant Lewis, 
was a hit with 51 attendees, who enjoyed a police-themed story and a tour of a police vehicle. 

Spanish language classes with volunteer Steve Parker continued to inspire patrons, while another 
children's pottery class with Yahweh Pottery allowed kids to create imaginative pieces. Sanger 
Studio Saturday introduced the reduction technique, fostering artistic exploration. 

Human resources professional Krystal Yates led a program on salary negotiation for women, 
complemented by a professional clothing swap that benefited over 20 families and job seekers. 
Our adult book club discussed "The Girl With All the Gifts" by M.R. Carey, exploring themes of 
survival and humanity in a post-apocalyptic world. 



 

A visit from Sanger Electric for storytime, attended by 29 people, featured an educational 
exploration of their utility truck. The paint a squishmallow event was so popular that we had to 
rotate groups to accommodate everyone, with 52 attendees. 

Family Game Night on July 19th brought together 27 participants for games and pizza, while July’s 
UFO knitting and crochet group welcomed a demonstration from the Dallas Handweavers and 
Spinners Guild, exciting patrons with hands-on weaving and spinning. 

Toddler Time, with new toys and community helper figures, attracted 24 attendees. The local post 
office provided an educational storytime about mail delivery, attended by 35 people. Shark Bo’s 
visit during Shark Week educated 40 attendees about different shark species and their unique 
abilities. 

The month culminated with a performance by Guinness World Record Holder David Slick, who 
dazzled attendees with his juggling skills and taught them the basics of juggling, marking the end 
of our Summer Reading Program with a memorable event. 

June 2024 2023  July 2024 2023 
Physical items checked 
out  3,304 2,380  Physical items checked out  3,832  2,758 

Digital items checked out  495 419  Digital items checked out  585  428 

New cardholders  93 73  New cardholders  73  74 

Visits to the library 3,098   2,228 Visits to the library 3,404  2,411 

Avg. weekday gate count 145 101 Avg. weekday gate count 145 97 

Reference questions  129  72 Reference questions  140  60 

Computer Questions  63  63 Computer Questions  71  74 

 

 

 

 

 
 
FISCAL INFORMATION: 
Budgeted:  YES/NO   Amount:  $0.00  GL Account:  XXX.XX.XXXX 
 
 
RECOMMENDED MOTION OR ACTION: 
 
N/A 
 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
 
N/A  


